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MARINA ADVISORY COMMITTEE
MINUTES
June 5, 2008
1) CALL TO ORDER

a) The regular meeting of the Marina Advisory Committee was held on the above date in the Public Works Conference Room at City Hall.  The meeting was called to order at 5:00 p.m. 

2) ROLL CALL

a) Members Present:

Ron Babcock, Fred Dickey, Dave Kinley, and Alan Silviera.
b) Council Members Present:
Tom Bartee and Erin Hannigan
c) City Staff Present:

Jim Haussener

3) APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

a) The minutes of May 1, 2008 were approved as written.
4) APPROVAL OF AGENDA 

a) The agenda was approved.
5) CORRESPONDENCE

a) None
6) NEW BUSINESS

a)
Proposed Utility Fee – Jim Haussener gave a presentation on a proposed utility fee that would be a berth foot fee to be charged to each berth until a sub-meter was installed for that particular berth the fee would go away and the berth renter would be billed for actual electricity consumed.  The Committee discussed the issue and a comment was made about complying with proposition 218, as Proposition 218 applies to "charges for a property-related service, whether the charge is calculated on the basis of consumption or is imposed as a fixed monthly fee."  (Note:  For purposes of this article, fees for the provision of electrical or gas service shall not be deemed charges or fees imposed as an incident of property ownership.)
b)
Waterfront Development Agreement – Dave Kinley asked about getting some money from the developer or getting some of the land back at the Marina for revenue generation.  Councilmember Bartee commented that with the economic slow down, Parcel “A” development is not moving, but they were accelerating the development of commercial properties.  However, the proposed state take over of the ferry system has put a kink in the works.  There also is the hazmat cleanup needed at the former Kaiser site.  He believes the developer has spent approximately $10 million to date.  Dave Kinley stated he was very interested in moving forward with something at the intersection of Harbor Way and Mare Island Way, while staying within the proposed development foot print.  Councilmember Hannigan pointed out that a cycle was missed and it is a challenge at this time.
7) OLD BUSINESS

a) Security –The report for May was handed out.
b)
Marina Management Agreement – No update at this time, John Cerini is to schedule a meeting.
c)
State Lands Fund Report – No update.
d)
Marina Dredging – Jim Haussener reported on the Coast Guard’s activity to dredge the North Entrance starting August 2008. 
e)
Launch Ramp – No update.
f)
Electric Sub-meters – Jim Haussener gave a brief update on the efforts to date on sub-metering the Marina.

g)
Marketing ideas – Dave Kinley reported the sub committee was still working on this item.

h)
Allocations – a report on landscaping allocations was handed out.

i)
The Committee decided to have their next Meeting on Thursday, August 7, 2008.
8) COMMUNITY FORUM

a) none
9) STAFF COMMENTS
a) Occupancy Report – The monthly occupancy report was handed out.

b) Miscellaneous Staff Comments – Jim Haussener asked about having an informational booth at the upcoming pirate festival on the waterfront.
10) CHAIRPERSON’S AND COMMITTEE MEMBER’S REPORTS/ AGENDA REQUESTS

a)  none
11) LIAISON COMMENTS

a) None
12)  ADJOURNMENT

The meeting was adjourned at 6:00 p.m.

